
   



 

 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  5th June 2022 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
***************************** 

Michael & Julia Winston, Devlis, Ballyhaunis 

Patrick & Mary Bourke & decd., Rockford, Irishtown 

Rita Mooney, Doctor’s Road 

Paddy & Andy Comber, Ballybeg 

Dermot Waldron & decd., Kathleen & John Waldron, Island 

Patrick & Mary Moran, Tooraree 

Bernie, Jarlath & Pado Moran, Tooraree 

Alacoque Fleming, Ballinrobe 

Gerry Cribben & decd.,Tooraree 

Tom, Mary, Mícheál & Nell Donnellan 

John & Molly Waldron, David Johnston 

Decd. of the Waldron family, Derrynacong & Coogue North 

Jack & Bridget Mary Halpin & granddaughter Brídann 

Denis & Geraldine Sloyan & decd. of the Sloyan family, Pete Caffergy,  

Peter & Imelda Murphy 

John & Maureen Gallagher, Main Street, 

Tim & Mary Ellen Fleming & decd., Scrigg 

Tom & Lil Caulfield & decd., Drimbane 

Nora & Eric Oakland, Chesterfield & Knox St 

Tom & Delia Stenson & decd. 

Patricia & Gerry Morley, Bekan 

Patrick, Ellen & Bridie Finnegan, Derrintogher 

Mary & William Burke, Abbey Street 
******** 

Sunday 12th June First Anniversary 
Br. Augustine Freeley, Mountrath, Co Laois & late of Gurteen 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 7.30pm 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.  12.00 noon 
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 7.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006, for 

updates due to ongoing Covid-

19 restrictions. 

 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  6th-12th JUNE  2022 

 

EXAMS
students who start their written exams this week. We will be 

keeping you in our prayers and Masses over the coming weeks. 

Fr Stephen will celebrate Mass in Ballyhaunis Community School 

for students & parents on Wed morning 8th June at 8.30am.

EXAM PRAYER
I ask You to grant me strength of mind and constant hope. Banish 
all fear, anxiety, regret and nervous distraction. May your gifts of 
the Holy Spirit guide and enlighten my mind at this difficult time. 
Give me the gift of self
hear my prayer. Answer my need and continue to guide me as I 
pursue life

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily rosary at 9.00pm 

continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2FM and streamed on 

the parish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/st

church

The 10am Mass on Sunday 5th, 12th & 19th June will be broadcast 

live on Midwest Radio.
 

MEETING FOR READERS 

In 2017, the parishes in the St Joseph Cluster discussed what should 

happen if, for whatever reason, a priest was unable at short notice to 

celebrate Mass. It was decided that there should be a Eucharistic 

Service, incorporating the scripture readings of the day, Prayer of 

the Faithful, and Holy Communion. At that time, readers and 

Eucharistic Ministers were invited to a short rehearsal and were 

presented with a template of such a service. Thankfully no such 

emergency arose in our parish. 

However during the past year, a number of priests in other parishes 

tested positive with Covid 19 and had to cancel Mass at short notice. 

Some parishes had contingency plans in place in the form of a 

Eucharistic Service which was conducted by readers and Eucharistic 

ministers. At the recent meeting of our PPC it was decided that such 

a rehearsal in our parish is now needed. 

Readers and Eucharistic Ministers are asked to attend a short 

rehearsal here in the church on Wednesday next, June 8

8pm.
 

ENVELOPE COLLECTION

pandemic, we have refrained from passing the collection bags at 

the Offertory collection due to the risk of transmitting the virus. 

However, from this weekend we are gradually re

collection bags. Rather than passing them from person to person, 

the collector will use an extension pole to reach across the pew, 

and anyone who wishes may place their envelope/ donation in the 

bag. We will review the practise after a few weeks, and ask for 

your co

weekly contributions either by envelope or by direct debit.

The account details are as follows:  Ballyhaunis Parish Church. 

BIC: ULSB IE 2D   IBAN:  IE69 ULSB 9852 7005 5200 31

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

6th-12th  June READERS MINISTERS  OF  THE  EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Fionnuala Nolan, Joe Byrne 

Tuesday Paula Donnellan Breege Halpin, Frances Mulhern 

Wednesday Mary Donnelly Eileen Lynch, Margaret Byrne 

Friday Willie Broderick Eileen Jordan, Marion Regan 

Saturday 7.30pm Alex Eaton Irene Healy, Marina Coyne, John Dillon 

Sunday 10.00am. Willie Ryan Geraldine Murphy, Cáit Webb, Mary Murphy 

Sunday 12.00 Marie Jordan Wiktor Siemionkowski, Dympna Greally,  
Jana Jurakova 

COLLECTORS  FOR  JUNE  

Saturday 7.30pm Sunday 10.00am Sunday 12.00 

Eamonn Egan Willie Broderick Martin Fitzmaurice 

Patsy Glynn Gerry Lyons Richard Waldron 

Pat Devine Gabriel Smyth Vincent Higgins 

Ann Curley Mike Griffin Kieran Fitzmaurice 

EXAMS—We wish every blessing to the Leaving & Junior Cert 

students who start their written exams this week. We will be  

keeping you in our prayers and Masses over the coming weeks.  

Fr Stephen will celebrate Mass in Ballyhaunis Community School 

for students & parents on Wed morning 8th June at 8.30am. 

EXAM PRAYER—Lord Jesus, as I now prepare for my exams,  

I ask You to grant me strength of mind and constant hope. Banish 
all fear, anxiety, regret and nervous distraction. May your gifts of 
the Holy Spirit guide and enlighten my mind at this difficult time. 
Give me the gift of self-confidence and assurance that You will 
hear my prayer. Answer my need and continue to guide me as I 
pursue life’s journey. Amen. 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily rosary at 9.00pm 

continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2FM and streamed on 

the parish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/st-patricks-

church-ballyhaunis or on the website: www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

The 10am Mass on Sunday 5th, 12th & 19th June will be broadcast 

live on Midwest Radio. 
 

MEETING FOR READERS AND EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 

In 2017, the parishes in the St Joseph Cluster discussed what should 

happen if, for whatever reason, a priest was unable at short notice to 

celebrate Mass. It was decided that there should be a Eucharistic 

Service, incorporating the scripture readings of the day, Prayer of 

the Faithful, and Holy Communion. At that time, readers and  

Eucharistic Ministers were invited to a short rehearsal and were 

presented with a template of such a service. Thankfully no such 

emergency arose in our parish.  

However during the past year, a number of priests in other parishes 

tested positive with Covid 19 and had to cancel Mass at short notice. 

Some parishes had contingency plans in place in the form of a  

Eucharistic Service which was conducted by readers and Eucharistic 

ministers. At the recent meeting of our PPC it was decided that such 

a rehearsal in our parish is now needed.  

Readers and Eucharistic Ministers are asked to attend a short 

rehearsal here in the church on Wednesday next, June 8th at 

8pm. 
 

ENVELOPE COLLECTION—Since the start of the Covid-19 

pandemic, we have refrained from passing the collection bags at 

the Offertory collection due to the risk of transmitting the virus. 

However, from this weekend we are gradually re-introducing the 

collection bags. Rather than passing them from person to person, 

the collector will use an extension pole to reach across the pew, 

and anyone who wishes may place their envelope/ donation in the 

bag. We will review the practise after a few weeks, and ask for 

your co-operation. Sincere thanks to all who are returning their 

weekly contributions either by envelope or by direct debit. 

The account details are as follows:  Ballyhaunis Parish Church.  

BIC: ULSB IE 2D   IBAN:  IE69 ULSB 9852 7005 5200 31 

MARY DONNELLY: RETIREMENT 

AS PARISH SECRETARY 

In 1993, following his appointment as  

parish priest of Ballyhaunis, Fr Joe 

Cooney saw the need for a parish secretary 

to assist with the ever increasing workload 

involved in administering a parish.  

Mary Donnelly was appointed parish  

Secretary and for the past 29 years Mary 

has been loyal, efficient and trustworthy, 

taking responsibility for such duties as the keeping of parish  

accounts, parish records, the publishing of the weekly parish 

newsletter and various other duties. She has been the friendly and 

helpful voice at the end of a phone, or when people call in person 

to the parish office, to book Masses, baptisms, or look for  

information on their ancestors.  

During that time, Mary has familiarised herself with various I.T. 

and accounting software packages and with Social Media. As well 

as her secretarial duties, Mary also undertook housekeeping and 

cooking duties—all of which she did with a minimum of fuss and 

endless patience. Mary has reached retirement age and, following 

an interview process, Paula Donnellan has been appointed the new 

parish secretary. We wish Mary every blessing and many years of 

good health to enjoy her retirement. Sincere thanks Mary for your 

loyal and dedicated service to Ballyhaunis parish.  
 

CEMETERY COLLECTION: Ballyhaunis Cemetery  
Committee would be grateful if you could return the €25 annual 
contribution for the upkeep of the cemetery at any of the weekend 
Masses or drop them into the Parochial House or to any  
Committee Member  
 

MASS FOR ALL FIRST COMMUNICANTS: All First  
Communion children and their families are invited to a special 
Mass of celebration on Sunday June 12th at 12 noon in the Basilica 
at Knock Shrine. The children are welcome to wear their  
Communion clothes and will actively participate in the Mass 
making it a happy and memorable family occasion. 
 

ROSCOMMON FOR LIFE: Mass to remember the babies lost to  
abortion will be celebrated in the Apparition Chapel Knock 
Shrine on Sat 11th June at 12.30 pm.  
Celebrant. Rev Anthony Scully Dublin. 
 

TUAM  DIOCESAN  PILGRIMAGE  TO  LOURDES led by 

Archbishop Francis Duffy, will depart Knock Airport on 24 August 

2022 for five nights. For enquiries and bookings, please contact 

Sheila Davin 086 8664633  
 

BALLYHAUNIS COMMUNITY COUNCIL monthly meeting 

will be held on Wed 8th June upstairs in the Community Hall at 

8pm. All are welcome. 
 

Copies of the Irish Catholic newspaper are available at the back 

of the church. Cost €2.50, please place money in the candelabra. 
 

BALLYHAUNIS TABLE TENNIS  CLUB thanks who  

contributed to their recent collection which amounted to €202.75. 

All ages, abilities welcome to play Monday and Wednesday  (6.00 - 

8.00pm) at the Friary.   
 

‘MUSIC  FOR  A  MIDSUMMER’S  EVENING: - Evening of 

Inspiring Irish & Choral Music will be held next Sat  11th June in 

Knock Basilica, featuring the Palestrina Choir, Mayo’s Anne  

Marie Gibbons, Dublin soprano Rachel Croash, the Marlborough 

Sinfonia, Organist Aleksandr Nisse and Conductor Blánaid  

Murphy. Doors 6.00pm. Concert 7.00pm. Admission free on a 

first come, first served basis.  

More details on www.knockshrine.ie/midsummermusic 

Recently Deceased 

We remember in our prayers 

Micheál Murren, Upper Main Street 

Pat (Pa) Sweeney, Toronto; formerly Carton North, Tooreen, 

uncle of Mary Grealy, Tavanaghmore, 

Paddy McDonagh, Castlebar; brother of Terry McDonagh,  

Tooraree 

Patricia (Patsy) Naughton, née Waldron, Leeds & formerly Cave, 

Vincent Sweeney UK, brother of Imelda Devanney, Coolnaha 

Offertory  

Collection  

29th May 2022  

€1,810 

Recently Baptised 

We welcome into the Faith Community 

Theo James Glynn, Castlebar 

http://www.knockshrine.ie/midsummermusic
http://www.knockshrine.ie/midsummermusic

